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Tel: 01952 387750          E-mail: admin@stgeorgesschool.org.uk         Website: http://www.stgeorgesschool.org.uk

Wednesday 3rd June 2020
Dear Reception Parents,

Due to new guidance from the government and from Telford and Wrekin, we now have a new COVID-19 Risk Assessment in place. This can be found on the school website under the Key Information section and in Policies. Due to these changes we will be implementing some new ways of working in school. From Monday 1st June we will be putting these new systems into place. 

Each child will be assigned to a ‘pod’ which will consist of no more than 10 children, usually in the same or similar age group. Each pod will have allocated staff and unless in a case of emergency, the same children and staff will remain in the same pods until the end of term. Pods will have their own classroom and equipment to use. They will also have their own area outside for playtimes and outdoor learning. Hot meals will be collected by staff from the kitchen and brought to the classroom for the children or they can bring in a packed lunch. The normal school menu will be in place from Monday 8th June and it is week 2 on the menu that week. We will not be able to provide school sandwiches for the rest of this term.
Your child will be in ……….. pod from Monday 8th June and your meeting place each morning will be …………….. at 8.50am. Please collect your child at the end of the day from the same place at 3.25pm. There will be staff available on the gates to show you where to go if you are not sure. 
· There is a one-way system into the school grounds to help parents and children to social distance. Please enter school through the access gates which are located at the front of school, behind Little Dragons and is signposted. After dropping your child off, please leave through the junior gate which will also be signposted. Please remain 2m from other families as you come in and out of school.

· Staff will meet you and your child on the Ks1 or KS2 playground (see above), depending on which pod your child is in. Please keep at least 2m away from staff and other families. We ask you politely to not talk at length to staff as we would like to get the children into school as quickly and safely as possible. Please ring the school office should you need to pass on a message or with any concerns. 

· At the end of the day please come through the access gate again and meet your child on the playground, in the same place you dropped them off. Please leave through the junior gate once you have collected your child. 

· Please be mindful of others as you walk to school or park your car, ensuring social distancing rules wherever possible.

· Children should not bring any equipment into school except a clean water bottle each day and a packed lunch if required. They may bring in a small healthy snack for during the morning e.g. a piece of fruit.

· Children to have sun cream put on them at home before they arrive at school.

· Children to come to school in a new set of clean clothes every day please. They can wear school uniform or their own clothes.

· If your child is unwell in anyway, we kindly ask you to keep them at home. Please telephone us to let us know they are not coming in.

· If your child or anyone in your family are showing signs of COVID-19, they must not come to school and we ask that you contact us by email or telephone to let us know. 

· Please be prepared to collect your child immediately if we ring you because they are unwell. 

· It is parents’ duty to ensure we have up-to-date contact telephone numbers and that you are always available in case we need to call you during the school day.

· Ensure asthma inhalers or other medicines are in school for your child. 

I realise this is a long and detailed letter, but I hope it is clear to you. Any questions, please ring or email school and we will be happy to answer them. If we find we need to make changes to the above plan, we will inform you immediately. We are finding that the guidance given to us as a school is changing every few days!

Thank you so much for your support and patience in these really challenging times. Please be assured that we will always do our best to try to make the school site as safe as possible for everyone. 

Yours sincerely,
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Mrs Sally Sixsmith

Head Teacher
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